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	Summary of meeting

	Ensure personal safety working group

	Date:
	3 October  2014
	Time:
	10:00 am to 3:30 pm

	Venue:
	CQ Hotel, Cuba Street, Wellington

	Attendees:
	Government agencies:

· Office for Disability Issues: Megan McCoy, Paul Dickey (Chair)
· Ministry of Social Development: Donna McKenzie
· Ministry of Justice: Graham Bussell
· Ministry of Education: Kathryn MacIver

· Ministry of Health: Diane Owenga and Barbara Crawford

· Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management: 
Simon Chambers

Disabled People’s Organisations:

· Deafblind: Merv Cox (supported by Cheryl and runners)
· People First: Raymond Thoumine (supported by People First)
· Deaf Aotearoa: Lee Bullivant

· Blind Citizens: Amanda Stevens
· Balance: Richard Stephens 
· Ngati Kapo: Stevie Stevens

· Disabled Persons Assembly: Brendon Murray
Advisors:

· Auckland Disability Law: Neera Jain

· Parent to Parent: Jim Craig

NZSL interpreters: Judith Reweti and Hana Maguire

	Apologies:
	Ministry of Social Development: Kendra Beri, Kathy Puketapu, 
Ann Walker


1.
Pre-meeting of DPOs

1.1 Disabled People’s Organisation met by themselves immediately before this meeting started. 

1.2 Richard presented feedback reflecting on the experiences so far:

1.2.1 DPOs need more time together to enable thorough discussion on scoping templates.

1.2.2 Need to get the meeting materials at least one week before the meeting is held.

1.2.3 If there are substantial matters to be discussed, then meeting materials need to be received two weeks before the meeting. 

1.2.4 Don’t want to rush the discussion, and want to get it right.

1.2.5 Papers need to be in plain English, and it is hard to understand the jargon used in some papers. 

1.2.6 DPOs don’t have support and resourcing to do the actions they are responsible for doing. How can government agencies help?

1.2.7 Face-to-face meetings are necessary for some representatives to have the opportunity to fully participate.

1.3 Paul acknowledged the feedback, and said that:

1.3.1 DPOs are expected to do what they can do within existing resources, and no one expects DPOs to do more than what their capacity allows. Similarly for government agencies, the Disability Action Plan process is working within baselines.

1.3.2 The Office for Disability Issues will endeavour to get meeting materials sent out earlier.
1.3.3 A guide for organising meetings will be prepared, and circulated to working group members for feedback to help ensure the meetings work for everyone. 
2. 
Introduction
2.1 Paul introduced the agenda for this third working group meeting by reflecting on what has been happening over the last two months. The Disability Action Plan is a key opportunity to progress change that delivers the four shared results. 

2.2 The challenge is to evolve how we work together, and sustain a constructive partnership that adds value by our working together. While also recognising we have our roles as government agencies, advocates or service providers.

2.3 Paul noted that the terms of reference for the working groups is finalised, with changes made following feedback at the last two meetings. It will soon be published on the Office for Disability Issues website.

This meeting aims to achieve two things

2.4 The focus of this meeting is:

· existing actions - update on progress

· new actions - feedback on the draft scopes. 

2.5 The new actions will be further discussed at the 21 October interim governance meeting of Disabled People’s Organisations and government agencies. 
2.6 If there is no agreement on the actions’ scopes, the DPOs can provide separate advice to the governance meeting. 
2.7 We aim to get final approval of new actions at the following governance meeting on 21 November. This means that implementation will start from December.

2.8 The Office for Disability Issues will then begin its monitoring of progress against all actions. A report will be provided to each governance meeting. 

Making the meeting work for everyone
2.9 Ground rules for the meeting were stated to ensure all representatives could participate:

1 Raise your hand, if you have something to say.
1 Paul will choose who speaks, and the order of speaking.
1 One person speaks at a time. 

1 Speak normally, don’t rush. 

1 Speak plainly, and avoid using acronyms or jargon words. 

1 If anyone does not understand something, feel free to ask a question. 

1 Everyone must use the microphone. Hold it close to your mouth like you are going to lick an ice cream. 

1 Don’t turn the microphone off. The runners will hand it to you and take it back.
1 Say your name every time you speak. This is for Merv, so that he knows who is speaking. 
3.
Review of last meeting on 8 August 2014
3.1 Paul asked if anyone had any feedback on the draft summary of discussion from the previous meeting. Otherwise, comments needed to be emailed in. The final version will be published on the ODI website. 
4.
Existing actions – update on progress
6 D: Disabled children in out-of-home placement (Ministry of Social Development). 
4.1 Diane provided an update on this project. In 2015, it is intended to explore options on how to improve support for disabled children under the Children, Young Persons and their Families Act 1989.
7 A: Promote implementation of civil defence and emergency management guidelines (Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management). 
4.2 Simon noted that this action had been clarified from new to an existing action. There was discussion on how feedback could be made on a draft questionnaire intended for local civil defence and emergency management organisations. Simon will send the draft questionnaire to Paul, who will collate feedback from DPOs. 

5.
New actions – discussion on draft scopes

5.1 Paul said that the draft action scopes will be revised following feedback from this meeting. There will be an opportunity for further feedback at the interim governance meeting on 21 October, which will decide whether to agree on the draft scopes or not. Final decisions will be made by the governance meeting on 21 November.  

5 A: Ensure disabled people can exercise their legal capacity 
(Office for Disability Issues)

5.2 Paul said that this action is about getting a shared understanding, and starting a conversation, on supported decision making in New Zealand. 

5.3 Neera said that there are lots of resources and information around the work on this subject. Richard mentioned the Health Passport as an example of what’s happening in New Zealand. 

6 A: Educate disabled people about their rights not to be abused 
(Disabled People’s Organisations)
5.4 Kathryn offered to help lead discussion on this action. A draft scope was handed out. Feedback on the draft scope was asked to be provided to People First. 
5.5 There was discussion on the wide range of what can come within abuse. The experience of neglect is related and important to keep in mind. There needs to be better understanding of how a disabled person can experience abuse and neglect. 

6 B: Investigate the funding of DPOs partnered programmes (Office for Disability Issues)

5.6 Paul sought clarification of the purpose of this action. The meeting decided to seek further advice from the interim governance meeting on 21 October. 
6 C: Increase safeguards for disabled people who are socially isolated (Disabled People’s Organisations)
5.7 Brendon reported that further discussions with DPOs are needed on the scope for this action. 
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